October 9, 2012

Supervisor Denny Richardson called the monthly board meeting to order at 7:37 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, October 9, 2012.  

Board members present were Denny Richardson and Bryce Black.  Town officials Tina Bee and Maureen Manore were present.  Brad Anderson arrived at 7:55.
Also present were Donna Gates and Steve Schofield.  
Minutes

The minutes from the September 18th meeting were read.  There was a correction made changing the name Denny Richardson to Bryce Black in the second item under citizen’s concerns.  Bryce Black made a motion to accept the minutes as corrected and Denny Richardson seconded.  The motion carried. 

Financial Report

Treasurer’s report for September was read.  The ending balance was $46,078.05.  Bryce Black made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Denny Richardson seconded.  The motion carried.  

Steve Schofield- County Road SS Project
Steve Schofield explained the reason the County installed a three-way stop at the intersection of County Road SS and County Road D.  He said that several options had been considered, a three-way stop, a passing lane and extensive construction to cut the hill and straighten the curve.  The three-way stop was deemed to be the most cost effective and safest.  The Highway Department is considering planting a line of trees to eliminate headlight glare on the closest residence to the intersection.  The flashing warning lights will remain in place for six months to a year, but they may become permanent if requested by the Town.

Citizen’s Concerns

Denny Richardson said he measured the blacktop driveway into the Bechel Mine and it was 233 feet long.
Bryce Black said he talked to Greg Bechel concerning fencing.  Greg Bechel is willing to pay for 100% of the costs for fencing on the west and south boundaries and he agreed to certain standards which included building it 48 inches tall, using high tensile  wire, and putting in a wood post every 5 steel posts.  He will begin with the Gates boundary and finish fencing in the spring anything that didn’t get done this year.  He also plans to plant 100 pine trees this year.
Greg Bechel has his scale in place and will provide the Town Clerk scale slips once the scale is operating. 

Plan Commission Report

The Plan Commission Secretary reported on the meetings held on September 27th.


-Interim Zoning   The Plan Commission came to a consensus that the Interim Zoning should be left as it is until the Zoning Ordinance is completed.

-Nominate Replacement Plan Commissioner   Don Gisch was nominated to be recommended to the Town Board to complete the term of Curt Stine

-Zoning Ordinance   The Plan Commission discussed the need to submit a petition for zoning to the County and decided to recommend to the Town Board that a petition be submitted.  Work continued on the Zoning Ordinance.  The Town Consultant will be brought back into the process.

Fill Un-expired Plan Commission Term

The Board discussed the nomination recommendation made by the Plan Commission.  Brad Anderson appointed Don Gisch to fill the un-expired term of Curt Stine on the Plan Commission.  Denny Richardson and Bryce Black approved and confirmed the appointment.
Road Reports

Rock has been put on Gates Hill Road, Bear Pen Road and McGrath Lane.
Denny Richardson and Bernie Weiss checked the bridge on Swede Ramble and thought it could remain as is. The bridge decks will be sealed this year if weather allows.  
Discuss/Action- Five Member Board Ordinance
The Board discussed the merits and disadvantages of going to a five member board.  Denny Richardson made a motion to adopt the Ordinance to Create a Five Member Board.  Bryce Black seconded.  A roll call vote was called, the results as follows; Brad Anderson- Yes, Denny Richardson- Yes, Bryce Black-Yes.  The vote was unanimous to adopt the ordinance.
Discuss/Action-UDC Ordinance

The Board discussed different aspects of this ordinance.  It was decided to examine a few examples from the surrounding towns and to ask Fred Weber to the next Town Board meeting.
Discuss/Action- Petition the County for Zoning

The Board discussed the petition.  It was agreed that Bryce Black would talk to the Town of Durand about their procedure before taking further action.
Prepare 2013 Budget

The Board examined the budget proposed by the Clerk and made a few changes.
Pay Bills.  

The bills were paid.

The next regular board meeting was set for November 12, 2012, following the Budget Hearing and the Special Town Meeting of the Electors at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Town Board Minutes, Financial Report, Citizens Concerns, Mining Agreement Report, Plan Commission Report, Road Reports, Discuss/Action- UDC Ordinance and Discuss/Action-Petition to County for Zoning
Bryce Black made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Denny Richardson seconded.  The vote was unanimous to approve.

Time 10:31 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk

